
             
 
March 16, 2020 
 
SB 221-Testimony in Support  
House Federal & State Affairs Committee 
 
 
Chairman Barker and Members of the Committee, 
 
I am Philip Bradley representing the KS Craft Brewers Assn., and the KS Viticulture and Farm 
Winery Assn.  Thank you for the opportunity to speak today and I will be brief. 
 
We are grateful for this measure and believe it will help make our products available in more 
markets in KS.  Many of the KS Craft brewers have not yet invested in the extraordinary 
expense of canning/bottling lines.  This would allow those smaller, starting brewers to bring 
their products to consumers to enjoy at home. 
 
And the KS Viticulture & Farm Winery Assn. supports this so that strong ciders may also be 
available for consumers to take home. 
 
We support SB 221 - We ask you to advance the bill, favorably as amended. 
 
Our industries are working compliant contributors to the success of the state of Kansas, thank 
you for your attention and consideration.   
 
I am available for your questions today and at your convenience. 
 
 

 
 
Philip Bradley 
pbc consulting representing; 
Kansas Viticulture & Farm Winery Association 
Kansas Craft Brewers Guild 
 
 
785-766-7492 
pbb@sunflower.com 
 

mailto:pbb@sunflower.com

